Hanover Council on Aging
Director’s Report
January 9 – February 9
Volunteer Coordinator Position second set of interviews were held with an offer and acceptance going to Jennifer Dunn, Jen started on January 22nd. Tammy reviewed the manual she created from the MCOA general procedure book and reviewed the job description to be sure the expectations of the position are in place. The procedure book was also reviewed by a volunteer for clarity.  
Jen has already reorganized the front office, obtained volunteers to cover the front office and other jobs, started training, and contacted all of the volunteers and potential volunteers to introduce herself and get to know where they would like to fit into our organization. Jen has also started to do regular home visits with residents. 
We had a leak in the nurses office due to snow on the roof, facilities was quick to respond. Do not see any permanent damage.
We are working on 3 cases of people in need of furnaces/burners. We have worked across various departments and outside agencies to be sure these people are placed on the list for assistance.  
Held meeting with Jean form OCES and MOW drivers and staff on 1/17/18. All were given the procedure guide from OCES/HCOA. 
First quarterly brochure for the JCFL and COA collaboration has been distributed.  Dana and Tammy will be discussing this collaborative and a request for some marketing assistance on March 5 at the Board of Selectmen Meeting.  The Board is invited to attend if they would like.  
The collaboration is getting a lot of positive feedback and we are planning our next quarter’s events. The Swing Concert that was held on a Sunday was a HUGE success! 
The staff attended a Training Class on Dementia and how to best deal with people who are suffering from it.  They will also be attending Mental Health Training this month.  On March 2nd The Police Chief will be here to conduct ALICE training.  We will be closing early that afternoon. This training is recommended by the town’s insurance company. 
Katie had a great idea of the Center becoming a Green Bag pick up point for the new town wide Green Bag Program, this brought people who have never been to the center into the building as they picked up their bags and also got a lot of our regular visitors take part in this great initiative! 
We had 7 people participate in the “Love Project” in partnership with the YMCA this Art Gallery shows how people ages 3-100 define love and create it using mixed media.  The art show opened February 1 and runs until March 21st at the Laura’s Center for the Arts at the YMCA.  
Nancy continues to assist people with Fuel Assistance and SHINE questions as well as assist with fragile clients who need visits or additional support. She has also noticed some areas where we were not capturing all that we do at the center and has been adjusting Myseniorcenter to collect this going forward.
